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HOLY TRINITY ARMENIAN APOSTOLIC CHURCH OF GREATER BOSTON

145 BRATTLE STREET e CAMBRIDGE, MASSACHUSETTS 02138 e TEL: 354-0632

REVEREND FATHER MAMPRE KOUZOUIAN
(Pastor)

Dear Parishioners:

We are pleased to report to you the results of the Special Parish
Assembly on Sunday, September 28th, where the Stewardship Program of
annual pledges was adopted by an overwhelming majority.

With Your participation, this program will give us the ability to pre-
determine the annual operating budget, and will help to broaden the base
of financial support.

Within a few days, you will be receiving your pledge card and informa-
tion reviewing the Stewardship Program. Please take the time to read the
information which will help you to make your pledge with confidence.

Yours truly,
Stewardship Committee
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